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Troop 243 Outings & Activities – Troop and patrol meetings will return as usual to every Wednesday evening at 7:00.  We’ll look at Chemistry some more, Tracking and wrap up with our quarterly Court of Honor.  Between all of that we have Jonathan Stuecker’s Eagle project on May 9th, College for a day on May 16th and our annual canoe trip the weekend of May 30th.  
Troop and Patrol Meetings on Wednesdays - All are welcome.  Scouts in Field/Class A uniforms are expected for all troop meetings while class B uniforms are ok for patrol meetings.  Except where noted, all meetings are held at St. Barnabas.  SERVICE PATROLS should arrive 15 minutes early to set up for the meeting.
May 6th, 7:00 PM – Troop meeting – Chemistry – The service patrol is Danger 

May 13th, 7:00 PM – Troop Meeting – Tracking - Service Patrol is Nuclear Squirrels.
May 20th, 7:00 PM – Patrol Meetings – There is no service patrol.
May 27th, 7:00PM – Court of Honor - Service Patrol is Phantom - Please bring food to the Court of Honor based on the scout’s last name, B through H are asked to bring a desert while, J through Z are asked to bring a drink.  No peanuts please.
Jonathan Stuecker’s Eagle Project  - From Jonathan Stuecker:  “Everyone at Troop 243,
     My Eagle project will be Saturday, May 9th at Day Spring. We will be clearing a large area of brush and later building a stone fire pit to replace the cheap, decrepit one they currently have. I don't have dates on the construction and installation of the fire pit yet, but I should soon. 
Day Spring is located at 3421 Day Spring Ct, Louisville, KY 40213. We will meet at St. Barnabas at 8:00am, then carpool to Day Spring. We will then meet in the parking in front of the main campus and we will start working around 9:00am. We will stay until about 4:00pm, but if we have enough help, we may finish early. Please wear long sleeves, long pants, and gloves if you have any. Goggles may also be helpful if you have any. If there are any adults who own chainsaws, loppers, shears, extra gloves, etc., bringing them to use and share would be greatly appreciated. If you would like to help out, please email me at jonathan.stuecker12@gmail.com. You can also call me at (502) 742-1046 (Home) or (502) 938-9263 (Cell). 
Flower Sale Results so Far – From Jerry Zimmerer: “Thanks to all scouts and parents who helped during the table sales weekend during the 15th annual flower sale.  This year, our gross sales were up more than 9%.  Good job Scouts!.   If you have any suggestions on how we can improve the sale, we would like to hear them.   Please email Jerry Zimmerer at jerryzimmerer@gmail.com.   There will be a follow-up meeting to discuss feedback on Wednesday night, May 13 at 7:15 in the Scout Room of the Annex (during the regular Scout meeting).”
Troop Leadership Meetings – The leadership meetings for May are 1 week earlier than usual because of the Memorial Day holiday weekend.  The PLC will meet at the annex on May 17th.  May 18th, the adult leaders will have their 2 meetings from 7-9 in the annex.    

Canoe Trip Coming Up!! – The weekend of May 30th we will make our annual trip to canoe and Kayak.  Every scout who is a BSA certified swimmer is welcome to join us.  Kayaks will be available to some of our older and more qualified scouts.  
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Fun! 
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To the left is the table and chairs that were given to the family.  As you can see it is ready for lunch!  Below is the family that Zach helped settle into their new home in America!





These are pictures of the refurbished chairs before (left) and after (right).





This month’s fun revolves around Zach Sheehy’s Eagle project.  Zach worked with Catholic Charities to furnish an apartment for an immigrant family.  Pictures you will see below relate to the refurbishing of furniture then moving the family into their new apartment. 








Was there some fun in January?  Yeeees.  I will include here the words of Mr. Early.


“Even though I am sure that someday people will sing folk songs about the mighty deeds of Troop 243 I wanted to make sure these guys were recognized. At Klondike Derby in January we came in first place in 3 of the ten completions. Overall time we came in third of 21 patrols. We made two patrols from our existing ones. The youngest guys in the Blitzkrieg Patrol boiled water in a pot and a fire started without matches in 1 minute 34 seconds as well as being the only group to identify and treat hypothermia in their scenario. They came in 6th overall of 21 patrols. The other patrol (the Vampire Teddy Bears) won two of the ten events with the “Camp Confusion” scenario and the Knots competition. It was a great weekend and the guys are looking forward to doing even better next year. The adults enjoyed an amazing meal prepared by Mr. Hamilton and stayed warm in the cabin with the help of Mr. Botner’s fire stoking expertise. Additionally as an impartial observer (kind of) it seems like the emphasis on Scout Skills during the Administration of Kenneth Botner, SPL, really paid off. Congrats again guys!”





Below is a picture of our boys who successfully completed the religious awards programs this year.  Also of note, Fr. Bill Burkes of St. Pius was awarded the St. George award.  Congrats to our boys and thanks to Fr. Bill for his commitment to the future of the church.








